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    ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS
     MINUTES

     October 4, 2012
Approved by: ___________________

Date: __________________________

Board Members Present: Arthur Keown; Chairman; Jeff Fenuccio; Mike McGovern; 
                                         Brittanie Reinold, Alt.
Board members absent:  Gerald Page: Richard Haskins Alt.: 
Secretary: Lynn Dahlin

All others in attendance: Attorney Stephen Rodolakis; Patrick Burns; Richard Deschenes, Abutter
7:30pm 
Leland Hill Estates

John Burns, Black Brook Realty

Project Update

Submitted Documents:
Correspondence dated 10/1/12 from Linda Saad, Postmaster for the Town of Sutton

Additional preliminary floor plan option 

Atty. Steve Rodolakis explained that he wanted to address the Board on some proposed changes to the Leland Hill Estates project.

A letter from Mr. Burn’s engineer was submitted stating that the bridge wall over all looked good. He also noted that the report spoke for itself.  M. McGovern pointed out that the fence was still missing.
Through discussions with the Town’s Post Office, it was discovered that there is a need for a Community Postal Station. The United Postal Service no longer made individual mail deliveries within new developments.

M. McGovern asked who would be responsible for the maintenance of the station and Atty. Rodolakis responded that they would incorporate into the Homeowner’s Assoc.

The location of the station would be located in the area provided for over flow parking.
A. Keown read into the record correspondence received from Linda Saad, Postmaster for the town, which outlined the Postal Service’s policy on mail delivery.

J. Fenuccio questioned whether the school should be included in this discussion as the over flow parking area could be utilized as a school bus stop and the mixing of that use with mail pick up could be a safety issue.
Atty. Rodolakis stated that he would consult with the Town’s Safety Committee as well as the Postmaster for the approval of the proposed location.

M. McGovern questioned the design and materials to be used on the structure. He noted that the maintenance would fall under the Homeowner’s Association, but also noted that he hoped the completed structure would be attractive and hopefully not affect any sales.

Atty. Rodolakis informed the Board  that his client was proposing another floor plan option for the development.  M. McGovern noted that he found that there was not enough detail in the submitted plan. The plan showed a study in addition to the 3 bedrooms.  He reminded Atty.  Rodolakis that they needed to be careful as the applicant could only have ten (4) bedroom homes built. Patrick Burns noted that the study was open on both sides to the floor below by way of railings.  M. McGovern felt that he could not approve the request as submitted as it did not provide enough information for him. It was also added that increased dimensions of the dwelling were important to know as lot sizes were tight and increasing the footprint could adversely affect the already tight development.
Atty. Rodolakis was also looking for relief on the hold back of more than (3) occupancy permits as it was felt that the bridge issue had been dealt with. Mr. Burns did not want to put the fence in as of yet as grass was growing but would make sure it was installed by the end of October. When asked how many more Occupancy Permits were requested, Attorney Rodolakis asked if they could be given (4).
A. Keown noted that the developer still had one occupancy permit available and J. Fenuccio added that it was felt that waiting until the November meeting would not hold anyone one up. It was felt that if they agree to more occupancy’s and if by the November meeting things were not going as expected, the town lost its leverage to ensure the completion of the bridge which concerned him. M. McGovern noted that he agreed with J. Fenuccio and that Mr. Burns had been in front of the Board several times over this issue and all the board kept asking him to do was just finish the bridge.
Atty. Rodolakis felt his client had complied and the fence was an afterthought at which point both A. Keown and M. McGovern stated that it was “Code”.

Atty. Rodolakis stated that his client was planting the grass and didn’t want to disturb it. M. McGovern responded that his client had 3 months to plant the grass and questioned why he did not put the fence in first stressing it is a safety issue.  
M. McGovern asked if there were a possibility of them closing on any sales before the next meeting, and it was answered that including the model, there was potential for (2) sales.
M. McGovern motioned, Jeff Fenuccio seconded and the vote unanimous to allow (4) occupancy permits until such time that all bridge work is completed and approved.
J. Fenuccio motioned, M. McGovern seconded, and the vote unanimous to approve the community Mail Box station as requested as long as the Postmaster approves its location and it’s maintained by the Home Owner’s Association.
Board Business:

Review of Minutes to be moved to the November 1, 2012 meeting.
Meeting Adjourned

Respectfully Submitted,

Lynn B. Dahlin
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